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PUBLIC NOTICE 

 
On May 29, 2012, TELEGUAM HOLDINGS LLC [GTA] filed notice with the Guam 
Public Utilities Commission [PUC] under 12 GCA §12106 of its intent to revise the 
Telephone Assistance Programs under General Exchange Tariff No. 1. 
 
In particular, GTA seeks to adjust the discount for Lifeline Services to the total Lifeline 
credit available to an eligible customer in Guam (the monthly amount of $9.25). 
 
In addition, GTA seeks to discontinue the discounted service charges commonly called 
“Link Up.”  GTA contends that these revisions are required pursuant to Lifeline and 
Link Up Reform and Modernization, WC Dkt. No. 11-42, CC Docket No. 96-45; WC 
Docket No. 03-109, FCC Order 12-11; such Order has allegedly removed all federal 
reimbursements that telecommunications carriers can seek for Link Up  
Services.   
 
PUC will examine the tariff and will welcome public comments regarding whether the 
tariff should be suspended in whole or part pursuant to 12 GCA §12106[e],pending an 
investigation concerning the lawfulness thereof, and whether the tariff should be 
approved. 
 
GTA’s Tariff Transmittal No. 19, General Exchange Tariff No. 1, Telephone Assistance 
Programs, is available for public inspection at PUC’s office at Suite 207 GCIC Building, 
Hagatna and on PUC’s website at www.guampuc.com. Public Comments regarding the 
tariff should be filed with PUC on or before July 24, 2012. A Public Hearing will be 
conducted on this tariff on July 30, 2012, at Suite 202,GCIC Building, Hagatna, at 6:00 
p.m., at which time members of the public or interested parties will be provided with an 
opportunity to comment on the tariff. 
 
Questions regard this notice may be referred to PUC’s administrator Ms. Lou Palomo at 
472-1907.   


